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DIVISION OF WATER QUALITY 

UTAH DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

PUBLIC NOTICE OF ISSUING AN OPERATING PERMIT 

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD EXTENSION 

 

PURPOSE OF PUBLIC NOTICE 

The purpose of this public notice is to declare the State of Utah’s intention to issue a new Operating permit 

under the authority of Utah Administrative Code R317-1, R317-3 and R317-13. The Public Comment 

Period has been extended to June 1, 2021.  

 

PERMIT INFORMATION 

PERMITTEE NAME:  Emery Valley Sewer 

MAILING ADDRESS:  3212 North University Ave. #411  

Provo, UT 84604 

TELEPHONE NUMBER: 435.319.0421 

FACILITY LOCATION: TBD on the east side of the Emery Valley property in the Bryce Area 

OPERATING PERMIT NO.: UTOP9004 

PERMITTED OUTFALLS 001 

RECEIVING WATER:  Non-discharging 

 

BACKGROUND 

Emery Valley Sewer will consist of a head works, followed by a Sequencing Batch Reactor (SBR) system 

to treat the wastewater from the hotels, RV resort, restaurants, cabins, and retail stores. The system will be 

able to perform primary and secondary treatment. Waste sludge will be held in a holding tank, dewatered 

and landfilled. The effluent from the SBR will be disinfected and sent to the winter storage pond where it 

will be either pumped to the land application site (during the growing season) or stored (during the winter). 

The design flow of the facility will be 60,000 gallons per day. The treatment facility will be located on the 

far east side of the property. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Public comments are invited any time prior to the deadline of the close of business on June 1, 2021.  Written 

public comments can be submitted to: Sarah Ward, Individual Permitting Section, Utah Division of Water 

Quality, PO Box 144870, Salt Lake City, Utah 84114-4870, electronically by email at: 

sarahward@utah.gov or at https://deq.utah.gov/water-quality/water-quality-electronic-submissions.  

 

A public hearing may be held if written requests are received within the first 15 days of this public comment 

period that demonstrate significant public interest and substantive issues exist to warrant holding a hearing. 

After considering public comment, the Division of Water Quality may reissue, revise, or abandon it.  

mailto:sarahward@utah.gov
https://deq.utah.gov/water-quality/water-quality-electronic-submissions


The permit is available for public review under “Public Participation” at https://deq.utah.gov/public-

notices-archive/water-quality-public-notices. If internet access is not available, a copy may be obtained by 

calling Sarah Ward at 385.332.9574.   

 

RELATED DOCUMENTS 

Draft Permit: DWQ-2021-002669 

Draft Fact Sheet and Statement of Basis: DWQ-2021-002667 
 
DWQ-2021-007152 

https://deq.utah.gov/public-notices-archive/water-quality-public-notices
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